
Appendix I
A joint research project on the physiology of low temperatures

With the aid of a grant from the National Research 
Council, between 40 and 50 Canadian physiologists meet 
annually to take stock of their research work on the physio­
logical aspects of low temperatures.

In 1967, the group in question examined the possi­
bility of intensifying the co-operation that already existed 
between them. As a result of their examination, a group of 
five researchers from three different institutions decided 
to pool their respective efforts, knowledge and experience 

and undertake a joint research project.
With this aim in view, the following researchers met 

at the Biological Station of the University of Montreal on 
April 24, 25 and 26 to plan their project:

From the University of Montreal : Dr. E. Page and his graduate
assistant, Mr. R. Gilbert

" " : Dr. J. Leduc and his graduate
assistant, Mr. P. Rivest

From Laval University : Dr. J. Leblanc and his
graduate assistant,
Mr. A. Vlllemaire

From the National Research
Council : Dr. A. deFreitas 

Dr. G. Findley 
Dr. 0. Héroux


